January 2010 news from John and Poppy, Yei, Southern Sudan

Dear friends and family,
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We are now back in Yei after a break in the UK for the month of December.  We had a great time, spending time with family and friends, and the five weeks passed all too quickly.  We flew back to Sudan at the beginning of January, bringing with us a new assistant, Wendy Parker from Southampton (centre), who will be working with us for the next 6 months.  We flew from Entebbe to Yei with Mission Aviation Fellowship and found that the pilot was from Guernsey and is the friend of a friend!  When we arrived at Entebbe airport someone we didn’t know from our church in Winchester came up and said “Hello John”, and we realised once again what a small world this can be!  

We expect the next eleven weeks to be quite busy with projects on site and quite a number of people visiting Yei. David Gough from CMS Ireland will spend about 10 days with us this month and we hope to show him the progress that has been made on all the projects that we are implementing on behalf of CMS Ireland in partnership with the church.  Our vicar, David Williams, will probably visit us in February for a few days, followed by Jan Roberts from Winchester, who will be around for three months.  In March, we expect a visit from Professor Frank Dobbs from Northern Ireland, who is going to develop a system of Continuing Medical Education with the Martha PHCC staff plus, we hope, other health staff in Yei town.

[image: image2.jpg]


The builders made good progress with school construction while we were away (photo shows a completed three classroom block) and one school is now finished with another due to finish in the next few weeks.  We have sufficient money left to build three additional classrooms on two sites (6 in all) and the last of these blocks should begin very soon.   Each of the schools will receive desks for children and desks, tables and chairs for teachers, which are being made at the Yei Vocational Training College, thus bringing useful income to the college. Meanwhile, training of 42 teachers from 4 schools has taken place at Yei Teacher Training College and we have started a programme of training of parent/teacher associations.  We hope that the result of this investment will be a much improved educational experience for well over 1000 children who attend these schools. 

We came back to Sudan early in January because we hoped to launch the Lainya Clinic at the beginning of the year.  This new clinic together with its running costs for the next two years is 75% funded by Irish Aid.  Unfortunately, the Irish Government had had to make some significant budget reductions and while this process is going on, the second tranche of money due to be given to CMS Ireland in October 2009 has not been forthcoming.  We need the money to equip the clinic, pay staff and buy medicines and so we are in limbo at the moment, hoping and praying that the money will come soon.  What we dearly want to avoid is to be left with another newly completed but non-functioning clinic of which there are far too many in this part of the country.

We have submitted a proposal to a Dutch charity that is interested in developing a new eye clinic in Yei.  The proposal is to refurbish a building on the site next to Martha PHCC and to open and fund an eye clinic and cataract operations for the next three years.  We may receive a visit from the charity in early February to discuss the proposal, to see the situation on the ground and, we hope, to give the go-ahead.  If all goes well, the eye clinic may open in October 2010, made possible because three months ago, an Irish donor started to sponsor the training of an ophthalmic clinical officer who should be qualified in eye care by October 2010!  The renovated eye clinic building will also contain a 10 bed paediatric ward and we anticipate that this ward could open in May 2010, if the renovations can start soon.  
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We have previously written about a new charity - The Brickworks – which we set up to fund projects in Sudan. During 2009, Brickworks received many donations which have been used to assist the Yei Vocational Training College, to sponsor two health students on degree courses at University in Kampala, to put a roof on a new church building, to contribute to 3 new classrooms for the local nursery school and to fund some training workshops.  In the coming year, Brickworks will pay for the completion of the eye clinic building and equipment for the paediatric ward.  It will make a gift to complete some unfinished classrooms of a village primary school and there will undoubtedly be other projects it will support.  The number of donations that we received has surprised us and we are very aware of the big responsibility that places upon us to spend the money wisely and where it is most needed.  The photograph shows the first two staff houses funded by Brickworks at the Vocational Training College.  The photo was taken in 97 degrees while the UK shivered in record amounts of snow and ice.

2010 is election year in Sudan as well as the UK.  This will be the first ever election held in South Sudan and is one of the outcomes of the Comprehensive Peace Agreement signed between north and south in January 2005.  We hope that the election in April will pass peacefully and will be a prelude to the referendum on the future of the country that is programmed for January 2011.  

We are extremely grateful for your prayer support and have listed on the next page some suggestions of things that you may wish to pray for.

1. For our safety and security, particularly as our new responsibilities involve more travel within Sudan than previously; also for continued good health.

2. For daily strength for our work with the Diocese of Yei to develop health services for rural communities, to train teachers and health workers, to project manage the building of some village primary schools and lots more! 

3. For the implementation of these large project proposals in partnership with the Diocesan teams, to include good relationships with donors and contractors;

4. For the release of the year 2 funding from Irish Aid and for a successful outcome to the proposal to open an eye clinic in Yei in October.

5. For the nation of Sudan as it prepares for elections and the referendum.

6. For CMS Ireland as it interviews candidates in January for the position of Director of Mission.

7. For the Diocesan Synod to be held in Yei from 14th to 16th January.

8. For the Yei Vocational Training College and the Martha Clinic, particularly as the clinic still attempts to access its funds in the Nile Commercial Bank. 

9. For opportunities to teach the word of God to churches and youth groups in the Diocese.

10. For our family, including Andy and Kate in their new responsibilities as parents and for Davey and Erin starting their married life together in London and for Richard as he starts a new job in London;
With our love, John and Poppy Spens     

Website:   www.johnandpoppy.org.uk    
UK contact details:  

Address:
7 Orient Drive, Winchester, Hants, SO22 6NZ.

Telephone:  
01962 841812.  

Email:  
j.spens@btinternet.com or johnandpoppy@yeivtc.com
Yei contact details:  

Address:
Yei Vocational Training College, c/o MAF, PO Box 1, Kampala, Uganda.

Telephone:  
00 256 477 100907 or 00 256 477 208533.

Email:  
johnandpoppy@yeivtc.com and poppy.spens@gmx.com
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